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CHAPLAINS CORNER 
 

 During the past year it has been my great Honor and Pleasure to be the National Chaplain I 
have strived to keep my comments thoughtful and to include everyone regardless of their 
religious faith or beliefs. I certainly hope the following words do not offend anyone, for that is 
certainly not my goal. 
 The months of March, April and May contain special Holidays beginning with Passover 
celebrated by those of the Jewish faith to commemorate the emancipation of the Israelites from 
slavery in ancient Egypt. 
 Next is Easter when Christians celebrate the resurrection of Jesus from the dead after his 
crucifixion. 
 Then we have Ramadan, an Islamic Holiday marked by fasting, praise, prayer and devotion to 
Islam. 
 My sincerest apology to those who practice any other form of worship that I may have omitted. I 
ask all that believe in a Higher Power to join me not only in Prayers of Petition, but also in 
Prayers of Thanksgiving for the rapid development of a vaccine to combat the Corona virus. 
 As we approach springtime and its promise of brighter days, blue skies and the rebirth of colorful 
flowers and green lawns, we also look forward to a time when life can return to be somewhat normal. 
With the introduction of vaccines to help us defeat the Covid-19 pandemic we must not let our guard 
down. The new normal will probably require us                                                                                                                          
to continue wearing face masks for a while and continue practicing safe habits like frequent washing 
of our hands, social distancing and avoiding known areas that put us at risk. 
 In closing allow me to say all of you will remain in my thoughts and prayers, with special prayers 
for those afflicted  by this pandemic and especially those that have suffered the loss of loved 
ones to this dreadful disease. 

May God send down his Blessings to one and all 
Michael J. Boncheck, National Chaplain 
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2021 Navy Seabee Veterans of America  

75th National Convention Registration Form  

August 18th – 22nd   

 
151 Beach Boulevard 

Biloxi MS 39530 
Make your check payable to NSVA Memo line “CONVENTION” 

Name:  ________________________________________ ________________________  

positions held /Island______________________________________________________ 

Spouse/Guest name: ______________________________ NSVAA Member___________  

Mailing Address___________________________________________________________ 
Email address  __________________________________  Contact phone number 

DATE EVENTS: Details of the tours on following pages 
REGISTRATION DEADLINE AUGUST 1. Mail check to: 

COST # of PEOPLE TOTAL COST 

Dave Buchanan 8491 Desertrose Terr. Crystal River FL  34428  

  
Convention Registration Fee at 2021 convention    $20.00 ea. 

    

 8/21 Saturday night Dinner       

 Banquet Dinner Prime Rib  $50.00 ea.     

 Banquet Dinner Seared salmon  $50.00 ea.     

                   Banquet Dinner Pan seared Chicken   $50.00 ea.     

Total amount enclosed Make your check payable to NSVA Memo line “CONVENTION” 

Mail check and registration form to: Dave Buchanan 8491 Desertrose Terr. Crystal River FL  34428 

Deadline August 1 2021 THANK YOU 

Total enclosed: 
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Commanders Corner 
 

  I hope this finds all you Seabees and Honey Bees in good health and spirits along 
with being COVID-19 free. I have asked Vice Commander Doug Bower to chair our 
Mid-Year meeting in Rosemount, Illinois and to represent us at the Seabee Memorial in 
Arlington Cemetery at the Seabee Birthday wreath laying ceremony. 
  There is quite a lot to be done at our Mid-Year meeting, more than usual because we 
did not have our Annual Convention last August due to COVID-19 restrictions. Among 
other thing we need to  choose a coin design for the 75th Anniversary of the SVA. 
  Unfortunately I’m unable to attend the Mid-Year due to current health issues. 
However I look forward to seeing everyone at the Convention in Biloxi. In this issue of 
the CAN DO you’ll find the Registration form for the Convention as well as the 
Convention shirt order form and the Hotel reservation information.  
Please note there are deadlines associated with each form. 
 

Yours in the Can Do Spirit, 
James J. Furey 

NSVA National Commander 
 

  
 
 

The Commanders Corner is also available for viewing on the NSVA website, 
www.nsva.org  located just below the National Officers link. 
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Seabee Veterans of America Auxiliary  

 

 
    
Hello, 2021 finally made it.  
The SVAA has been busy getting ready for the NSVAs 75th convention to be held in August. These are exciting 
times to celebrate the success of this unique origination. The Seabee moto still holds true today, “With 
compassion for others, We Build – We Fight for Peace and Freedom”. It’s hard to wrap my head around the 
fact 325,000 men served in the Seabees during WWII. Seabees still stand tall and proud together always with 
a “Can Do” spirit. 
 
The SVAA will be holding it election of officers. Please consider serving; send in your name or nominations for 
any of the officers’ positions. The board will be reviewing the names at the Mid-year meeting. 
I know that last year left us without holding meetings and gatherings, but now we are slowly getting back too 
normal. If you are a MAL please remember to send in your yearly dues. Also, the SVAA Islands should try to 
gather your SVAA National dues. If you have sent in your SVAA National dues MAL/Islands, THANK YOU. 
Now on to the fun stuff. As you will read in the Can DO there is information about the 75th Convention (see 
page 3).  In the registration form there is all the contact details. The Golden Nugget in Biloxi is a perfect 
location. This is turning out to be a great celebration for the Convention Anniversary. 75 years is a big deal! 
 
There is even a commemorative convention shirt that you can order. Men and women have their own style 
shirt that comes with your name embroidered, 75th convention patch and a SVA or SVAA patch. A number of 
other options are available check out the order form (see page 6). Ordering deadline is 1 July 2021. Shirts will 
be delivered to you at the convention or you can get them earlier by paying for shipping. 
Finally, if there is anything that the board can assist you with let us know email or phone.  
 
Respectfully,  
Betty Nelson 
National SVAA President 2019-2021 
Bettybud2000@aol.com 
813-376-3947 

 
 
 
 
 
 

If you Love a SEABEE raise your hand, If not raise your Standards 
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Consider placing your Advertisement HERE or ANYWHERE in the Can Do Magazine. 

 
The Staff here at the Can Do and all NSVA members associated with this publication wish to thank 
the advertisers for their generosity and willingness to take a leap of faith by donating to the NSVA 
Can Do magazine. The contributors are: 
 

 Donna Furey ESQ. Attorney at Law, Astoria N.Y. 
 Joshua Falcon and Family, Tampa FL. 
 NSVA Island X-11, Tampa FL., Ernie Nelson Commander 
 New York City and Vicinity District Council of Carpenters, New York N.Y. 
 NSVA Department of New York and its affiliated Islands 
 NMCB-14 Alumni Association 
 NSVA Island X-5 Whidbey Island WA., Maurice Aasland Commander 
 Hat N’ Patch, Jacksonville, NC 
 Department of Florida 
 NSVA Island X-5, Fort Lauderdale FL., Vince Mancusi 

 

The Deadline for input in the June ‘21 CAN DO is MAY 15th 
Send all submissions to Editor Jack Tangen at jtangen@rochester.rr.com 
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The Department of New York 
and its affiliated Islands 
CONGRATULATE the Navy     
Seabee Veterans of America 
on achieving 75 years of 

unconditional service and dedication 
to our Great country and it’s members.   

        Island X-2                                                                        Island X-5 
The Long Island Seabees                                            Western New York Seabees 
     Huntington, NY                                                                   Buffalo, NY 
 
        Island X-8                                                                        Island X-9 
The Monument Builders                                                 The Rebuilding Seabees 
      Tonawanda, NY                                                                 Kingston, NY 
 
       Island X-10                                                                        Island X-12 
The Capital District Seabees                                        The Flour City Seabees 
       Albany NY                                                                        Rochester, NY 
 
      Island X-14                                                                        Island X-19 
The Adirondack Seabees                                              The Salt City Seabees 
   Hudson Falls, NY                                                               Syracuse, NY 
 

Happy 75th Anniversary to the Navy Seabee Veterans of America 
 

CAN DO  
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ISLAND HOPPING 
 

The CAN DO wishes to acknowledge the recent changes in our National, Department and Island Officers. We 
commend the individuals that aspire to the Seabee Creed “CAN DO” and step forward to assume the 
responsibility associated with leadership in our organization. 

 Victor Rivera assumed the office of Island Commander, Island X-12 Rochester, NY 
 Anthony Mastroianni assumed the office of Island Commander, Island X-2 Huntington, NY 

 
The pictures below were taken at MacDill AFB just 4 miles south west of downtown Tampa FL. Ernie Nelson 
Island X-11 Commander and National 1st Vice Commander Doug Bower are pictured on the left, flanking the 
NAVY Monument installed and maintained by Island X-11 some years ago. Pictured on the right are Vice 
Commander Doug Bower, Betty Nelson SVA Auxiliary National President and X-11 Commander Ernie Nelson. 
Not pictured is Mrs. Douglas Bower, the photographer. 
 
 

 
 
Pictured on the left is Seabee Norm Dupuis and 
National 1st Vice Commander Doug Bower on January 
31, 2021 at the Orlando Veterans Memorial Park. The 
park is located adjacent to the VA Outpatient Clinic 
occupying the former NTC Orlando Naval Hospital. 
The Seabee Monument pictured was set in June of 
2013 by Island X-4 Orlando (Central) Fl. Vice 
Commander Bower was visiting NSVA members in 
both the Central and Tampa areas. He will also be 
visiting family members as he and his wife tour these 
areas of the state.  
Submitted by Norm Dupuis 
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U.S, NAVY SEABEES Deserve a Stamp Too 

 
 

Mike Wheeler PIC of Island X-14 in Hudson Falls NY 
submitted this picture of his “wedding gift” for a friend of 
his that was recently married. Mike removed the old 
stairs leading to the deck and installed this set of stairs, 
allowing better access to the deck from the back yard in 
about 14 hours. Mike completed this portion of the stair 
installation while his friend and his bride where on their 
honeymoon. There’s a little more to be done but as 
winter has finally arrived in New York it will be 
completed in the spring. 
Submitted by Mike Wheeler 

 

 

NSVA Newest Island X-1 San Antonio Texas 
Pictured are the Officers of the Newly formed NSVA 
Island X-1 in San Antonio Texas. L-R are Jesus 
Escamilla Treasurer,  
Anthony Amesquita Secretary,  
Roy Aguillon Commander and  
Benny Hernandez 1st V. Commander. 
 
    WELCOME ABOARD Island X-1 
Below is the 1st “official” X-1 swarm meeting held in 
October 2020. 15 members shown 30+ showed up 
to celebrate our Navy’s birthday. 
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Island X-1 are pictured in front of 
the Alamo on Veterans Day 2020. 
One of the pictured members 
Carlos Vega passed on February 
12th 2021 because of COVID-19 
making this a memorable event for 
the Island members. Pictures and 
text submitted by 
 Anthony Amesquita Secy. X-1 

 
Combat veteran Anthony 
Amesquita’s long recovery and 
never ending promotion of his 
fallen brother Seabees (7) 
KIA’s from NMCB 14’s 
deployment in 2004. He’s 
pictured here with Seabee 
Norm Dupuis. 
 
 
 
 

 
National Vice Commander Doug Bower, participated in Wreaths Across America at Historic Fort 
Ontario Cemetery in Oswego, NY in December of last year. He assisted in placing commerative 
wreaths at the Veterans gravesites. Veterans gravesites go back to the Revolutinary War. 
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Here National Vice 
Commander Bower is 
pictured with 3 period 
reenactors  to his left a 
World War I Doughboy, a 
Revolutionary War officer 
and an officer from the 
War of 1812 
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Above are pictures of Island X-9 members at the dedication ceremony of the Seabee Memorial Monument 
placed by X-9 in the T.R.Gallo Veterans Park, Kingston, NY. Island members pictured are L-R Rod Williams 
Treas, Dan McShea, Ed Roser MA, Harry Simpson Sec’y, Ron Chrisey Commander, Frank Stone PDC, and 
Joe McShea (Joe & Dan are Father/Son). Sadly since this dedication Ceremony in 2013 Island members Ed 
Roser and Frank Stone have passed.  
 
TENNESSEE SEABEE of THE YEAR 
Pictured on the left is Frank Acs Department of 
Tenessee CDR presenting Island X-1 CDR. Dilbert 
Arrington (center) with the Tenessee Seabee of the 
Year Award with PIC Troy Branch applauding. 
The letter to Commander Arrington read: 

On behalf of all members of the Navy Seabee 
Veterans of America, Department of Tennessee 
and military veterans,  allow me the honor of 
extending our sincere appreciation to you for 
your Commitment and Outstanding Public 
Service.  Not only from the members of NSVA 
Department of TN for your assistance in making 
Island X-1 Greeneville, but for your support in 
the establishment of the NSVA a success, and 
for being an outstanding representative of the 
Navy Seabee Veterans of America as a whole. 

For God and Country 

Frank J. Acs, Commander, Dept. of TN 
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EQMC (SCW/MCV) Jeffery J. Ingalls 

Pictured is the plaque that is mounted 
on the back of the Memorial granite 
bench, inscribed and dedicated in 
memory Seabee EQMC Jeffery 
Ingalls. This rest stop is located in 
Soldiers Park North Woodstock New 
Hampshire to be enjoyed by both 
Veterans and the Community. 

The accompanying narrative and 
pictures were submitted by Island X-4 
members Bob Gagne, Peter Baker 
and X-4 Commander Roger LeBlanc.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
U.S. NAVY SEABEE VETERANS OF AMERICA, ISLAND X4, LACONIA NEW HAMPSHIRE 

Memorial Bench for EQMC (SCW/MCV) Jeffery J Ingalls.  EQMC Ingalls passed on March 28, 2020 at the 
age of 59. I will address EQMC Ingalls as “Jeff” in the following text as he was a friend and a man of the 
people.  

Jeff joined the Navy Seabees in July of 1978 trained as Equipment Operator. During his first duty station 
in Adak, he requested and was approved to join the Underwater Construction Teams. 

In 1985, while on military tour in Athens, Greece Jeff and his team were hijacked along with many other 
innocent passengers of TWA flight 847. All passengers were released with the exception of 39 men who 
were held captive for 17 days by Iran’s terrorist group, Hezbollah. Thanks to the many prayers throughout 
his hometown, his navy town, and the entire country the men were set free, which was the first time 
Hezbollah had ever set captives free. Jeff was never quite able to overcome the loss of his youngest team 
member, Robert Stethem, and pledged to help other veteran’s deal with similar grief.  

 Jeff’s career as with the others in his UCT team of flight 847 continued to excel after the incident, among 
all the metals and awards he earned during his career he and his team were finally awarded POW status 
for flight 847. Jeff retired Commander Naval Construction Battalion Atlantic UCT 1 after 20 years of 
service. 

Jeff returned to his hometown of North Woodstock NH with his wife Nancy and two sons Keagen and 
Brenden in 1998. Jeff continued his life of service. He now funneled his energies on helping veterans in 
need, neighbors, community and supporting the town of North Woodstock. 

After Jeff’s passing a bench memorial was suggested. With Nancy and the town’s approval the bench was 
going to be set in Soldiers Park in North Woodstock.   

A fund-raising collaboration between Island X4 Seabees, V2VG (veterans support group) in Littleton NH, 
UCT 1 Seabee Divers both active and retired, VFW Post 83 in Lincoln and the community raised over 
$10,000 to purchase a bench and have it installed in the park.  

Even with the COVID-19 restrictions and delays we were able to get the bench designed and installed on 
October 1 2020; which was Jeff’s birthday! 
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Jeffery Ingalls Memorial cont. 

 The official bench ceremony was on October 3 2020 with a large crowd from the community, Seabees, 
local and state politicians attending with speeches honoring MC Ingalls. 

Lastly to Master Chief’s Legacy he started a project called Veterans Rest Stop in North Woodstock to 
offer veterans transitional housing and support.  The bench memorial donated about $1800.00 toward the 
VRS project after all the bills were paid.  

More information on VRS project can be found on Facebook group page “VRS”. More information and 
pictures on EQMC Ingalls can be found on Facebook page “New Hampshire Seabees and Beyond”. 

 
Pictured above are Brendan and Nancy Ingalls at the far left, with attending X-4 members, pictured on the 
right are members of UTC-1 Seabees that came from far and wide to attend Jeffs wake (held at Legion 
post 83) and the dedication Ceremony. The truck in the background was Jeff’s. 

Pictured on the left 
holding the NSVA 
Island X-4 Laconia 
NH flag behind the 
Jeff Ingalls Memorial 
bench are X-4 
members Bud 
Durling and John 
Bush. The bench is 
inscribed in his 
memory 
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                           Seabee Memorial Monument North Tonawanda New York 
- -- - 

The Seabee Memorial Monument is located at 682 River Road, in North Tonawanda, New York. Information for 
the purchase of personal name plaques to be placed on the Memorial is listed below. 
Please contact Ken Giroux at {716) 874-4230 or email: boardbrenda@yahoo.com for details. 
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 
NAME _____________________ _                                                        PLAQUE INSCRIPTION 
ADDRESS              _______________            _ _LINE# l                                                                            _________ _ 
CITY            _ __________STATE_ __   ZIP_ __ LINE# 2                                                                       _____________ 
PHONE                        ________ _         _____    EMAIL                                                                ________________ _ 
Make checks payable to: ISLAND X-8 MEMORIAL FUND Mail to: Ken Giroux, 2449 Old Falls Blvd. 
                                                                                                                  Niagara Falls, New York 14304-4549 
There are three (3) standard sizes available for placing names on the wall and one (1) for names going on the granite 
curbing around the Bulldozer pad. 
l. __ 1-1/2" X 3-1/2" Limacoid Plastic with two (2) engraved lines, limited to 19 characters per line, incl. spaces. 
Donation: $30.00 
2. __ 1-1/2" X 7-1/4" Cast Bronze Plaque with three (3) lines, limited to 20 characters per line, incl. spaces. 
Donation: $150.00 
3. __ 4-1/2" X 7-1/4" Cast Bronze Plaque with five (5) lines, limited to 19 characters per line, incl. spaces. 
Donation: $300.00 
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Couldn’t resist not putting this picture in. It seems as though private 
enterprise has always had the where with all to analyze, design and 
expedite methods and procedures far superior to our government’s 
efforts. 
Please remember that COVID-19 is a real threat to each and every one of 
us and to follow both the CDC and your local health organization’s 
recommendations on wearing masks, washing and sanitizing 
 
The spread of COVID-19 is based on two factors: 
 
1. How Dense the Population is. 
                            and 
2. How Dense the Population is. 
 
 

                                                                                                    Seen in the Officers Club 
 

Keep Your $ Where Your ♡ Lives 
 
Each one of us can help create and sustain a vibrant place to 
live, work, and play. Even through the smallest of everyday 
decisions—especially when it comes to the businesses we 
support. With a simple commitment to always think local first, 
we can create a wide ripple of impact. Keep your dollars 
where your heart lives, support an economy of neighbors, and 
build a community that thrives by thinking local first! 
 
Five Reasons to Think LOCAL First 

1. To create a unique and thriving environment 
2. Benefit from expertise 
3. Invest in our future 
4. Gain better public services 
5. Reduce impacts on our Environment 

 
 
 
 

100 years ago everyone had a horse and only the rich owned an automobile. Today everyone 
has a car and only the rich can afford a horse. The Stable has turned… 
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    NOW HEAR THIS AGAIN !! 
There still remains some confusion 
around the publishing and distribution of 
the CAN DO magazine. The CAN DO is 
published (currently) four (4) times a 
year. Two of the issues (March & 
September) are printed (hardcopy) and 
mailed to a members address as 
recorded by the NSVA Secretary. The 
two remaining issues (June & December)  
are NOT printed, they are available “On 
Line” for viewing and down loading on 
the NSVA website; www.nsva.org . 
Please make sure your mailing address 
is updated if you relocate, or you won’t 
be receiving the CAN DO. If you are 
experiencing issues with receiving the 
CAN DO please notify the National 
Secretary at nsvasec@gmail.com or call 
1-203-843-5513 
 
The deadline for input in the JUNE ’21 
edition of the CAN DO is MAY 15th. 
 
 
 

SCAM ALERT 
They are STILL at it, NSVA members continue to report Scam solicitations via telephone, email and 
social media contact, per the following article.  
About 2 or 3 weeks ago I received an email from either Home Depot, or Lowes, the claim was to take 
a survey and be rewarded with a choice of gifts that was worth up to $100.00, all I had to do is pay 
$4.99 for shipping and handling. I received 2 flashlights, they charged me $5.99 for the second one, 
the light is a piece of junk, it’s probably worth what I paid for shipping or a bit more. I called my credit 
card company and they told me that that was the least of my problems. I’ll be receiving a 
‘Subscription’ charge of something like $79.95 every month if you don’t try to stop them immediately, 
which is not easy to do. They gave me 2, 800 numbers to call and tell them to stop all charges.  
  Don’t fall for it, they use different companies for their surveys, which don’t even go to those 
companies, some companies don’t even know what going on. Today, I got another one from UPS, 
yesterday it was Walgreen’s. The emails look very real, so don’t fall for it. 
  Bottom line, I was told when they only ask for shipping and handling fees, beware, that’s the 
hook. Please be aware of these attempts to separate you from your $$$. 
 Submitted by Roger LeBlanc, Island X-4 Laconia NH 
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Here are a few pictures submitted by Don Rowley 
documenting the efforts by members of Island X-
19 in Daytona, FL refurbishing the original 
benches they had made and donated to the Emory 
Bennett Veterans Home. They still had 2 benches 
to refinish when the photos where taken. The 
original benches were completed 10 years ago. 
Two of the benches where originally done in 
recycled plastic, but became warped and had a lot 
of fungus on them. The refurbished benches will 
be done in real wood. 

 

HAPPY 79th BIRTHDAY to the U.S. NAVY SEABEES 

HOORAH 

Seabee bulldozer Eniwetok, Marshall Islands 1944 
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NSVA 75th National Convention 
8/18/2021to 8/22/2021 

 
 
The group code that you will need is S210318.  Attendees may make their reservations by calling  
1-800-777-7568 and using the group code, or they may click on this link (no group code 
needed):   https://goldennuggetbiloxi.reztrip.com/ext/promoRate?property=1262&mode=b&pm=true&
sr=594680&vr=3 
The last day to make reservations will be 7/28/2021 

Rates and charges, you need to know about 
 Wed 08/18 Thu 08/19 Fri 08/20 Sat 08/21 Sun 08/22 

Room Block 10 40 50 30 15 
Luxury King 
Rooms 

$59.99 $59.99 $109.99 $129.99 $59.99 

Luxury Two 
Queen 

$79.99 $79.99 $129.99 $149.99 $79.99 

 

All rates and a $12.99 per night resort fee are subject to Harrison County room tax, currently five 
percent (5%), and state sales tax, currently seven percent (7%). County and state taxes are subject 
to change without prior notice. 

ALL hotel rooms are non-smoking. A $200 charge will be assessed for smoking in a hotel room. 
Balcony rooms are available for an additional $20.00 plus tax per night, based on availability. 

 
Additional Incidental Deposit Method of Payment Accepted 

$100.00 per stay Credit Card, Debit Card 
  

 
This is going to be one heck of a Memorable Event. The NSVA will be celebrating 75 years of dedicated 
service to our GREAT country, our communities and our membership.  
Remember Once a SEABEE, Always a SEABEE. Let’s have a super “CAN DO” turnout for this Gala Event. 
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Vietnam Perspectives 

 
 
On the left: The accompanying Seabee image was 
submitted by John O’Brien BU2, Graduate of the  
University of RVN (author unknown). 
 
Below: 
U.S. Navy in Vietnam, This January 1967 photo shows 
Engineering Aid Surveyor 2nd Class Alva Persons 
surveying a site for bridge reconstruction near Dai Loc 
south of Danang. Part of Naval Mobile Construction 
Battalion 9, Persons conducted this survey under 
intermittent VC sniper fire, and is ready for action with his 
M-14 slung on his shoulder. The field survey team 
frequently went into areas without American presence. 
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Above is mystery photo of “Greens” era company of Seabees, no dates, or location from the 2020 December 

publication. Our questions regarding this photo where answered thanks to the following note from  
Joseph B. Leap, CAPT CEC USN (Ret.) Member Island X-19 Daytona, FL. 

 
On 13 July 1967 in Gulfport MS, the Naval Construction Training Unit was commissioned.  It was known as 
CTU.  It was commissioned to provide a Seabee training command at Construction Battalion Center in Gulfport 
that was in the process of being re-opened to homeport Seabee Battalions, such as NMCBs 62, 58 and many 
more. The other two Seabee Bases at Davisville and Port Hueneme had training commands called 
NAVSCONS--Naval Schools Construction.    
When commissioned, the first and foremost mission was to train Directly Procured Petty Officers 
(DPPOs).  These were men in the construction industry with known and proven skills.  They were given 
Seabee ratings in their skill area, BU, SW, EO, etc. They ranged from PO3 thru CPO.  (There were very few 
CPOs).   Their commitment to the Navy was 30 months and the program was a huge success.   At that time 
the number of Seabee Battalions was increasing to a total of 19 from 10. (Eventually 21 with the call up of 
RMCBs 12 and 22.)  These men were a big factor in fleshing out the new Battalions.   The training program for 
these new Seabees was four to five weeks, where they were taught to swim, march, salute, get haircuts, 
uniforms, medical, dental, personal hygiene, Naval history, etc.  Essentially  boot camp.  They were formed 
into companies of 60 to 90 men and had an active duty Seabee,  PO2 thru CPO as their company 
commanders. A new company was formed every week. Initial staffing included fleet rates ordered to CTU from 
the Naval Training Center in San Diego because of their knowledge in "pushing boots." They were a huge 
asset.   
So, I am almost certain the photo is of one of the companies undergoing training.  The CTU pennant, Seabee 
greens and the Seabee statue, which there was one at Gulfport, make me believe the group is a company of 
DPPOs.  The only reservation I have is that I can't readily identify the location where there were bleachers for a 
photo. But, that's over 50 years ago.  
What makes me believe this?  I was CTUs first Commanding Officer. I commissioned  CTU and served as it's 
CO from July 67 to December 69. In that time frame CTU graduated and sent to the Battalions a total of 9300 
new Seabees, DPPOs.  I believe some members of X-19 graduated from that program.   
CTU did initially offer some formal Seabee training.  The first C School was Well Drilling.  We also did a great 
deal of Special Seabee Training, which were short courses of one  to four weeks to offer the Seabees in 
homeport an opportunity for training while in homeport. We did not offer A or B Schools in my 
tenure.  Subsequently, CTU became Naval Construction Training Center (NCTC) and is providing Seabee 
training as I write this.   
 

CAN DO                                             PAGE 24                                                  March  2021 
 



 
 

ATTENTION ALL HANDS 
 

 During this pandemic we are trying to keep Seabees connected and informed any way we can. One 
thing that the NSVA has been expanded is our presence on social media. We are now on Facebook 
(247 followers), Twitter (5) and Instagram (177)! When things open back up, we can use these sites 
to promote our meetings, reunions etc. to get Seabees together in person. If you would like for me to 
promote something, you can send it to chrischeline@yaho.com . Send an invite as well as a link to 
your online document. 
 
Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/seabeevetsofamerica/    @seabeevetsofamerica 
 
Twitter       https://twitter.com/seabeevets    @seabeevets 
 
Instagram  https://www.instagram.com/seabeevets/    seabeevets 
 
Please follow, like and share our sites 
 
Respectfully 
Chris Cheline 
National Publicity Chairwoman 
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Yesterday’s Seabees 
 

 
The Seabees were renowned for their ingenuity. And in 
yet another adaptation of the 55 gallon drum, Seabees 
from Construction Battalion Detachment 1042, have 
created a hot water sink for cleaning field gear after chow 
and a BBQ all in one out of 55 gallon drums. The shot 
was taken in Pearl Harbor in 1944. Thanks to the Seabee 
Museum for the shot. 
 
 
 
 
Salvatore Vaccaro. Member of 97th CB, on the eve of D-
day. The 97th became the 108th CB during operation 
overlord. Wonderful photo showing what was worn on 6th 
June. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
CB Detachment on Blue Beach Licata, Sicily on the 
morning of July 11 1943. LST Hit by German bomber during 
landing party. 
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I am a military historian in Hawaii specializing in 
WW-II and Pacific War. I am writing up a report 
on the Navy Seabees specifically for a large Sea  
bee camp located by MCAS EWA field in WWII. 
I have some cruise books, primarily of the 130th 
CB and some info on a couple of other units that 
came over from Pearl Harbor to help construct 
the Navy-Marine airfield next to NAS Barbers 
Point. 
This report is for a federal Section 106 consultation 
and the site could be totally bulldozed for a solar 
PV farm without any historic documentation. 
Most needed are photos from the air like the one 
attached. But anything else showing the camp, the 
Navy CB base construction, etc. would be very 
helpful if you may have any in your files that you                                                                                    
could share for this historic documentation project. 
 
John Bond MCAS EWA-Navy CB Camp project 

                                                                               ewabond@gmail.com  
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Not All Seabee engineering ideas 
worked as they thought they would, 
The Sherman tank pictured on the 
left is called The Joker. Removing 
Japanese land mines made it slow 
going for the Marines and Seabees 
during the battle for Okinawa. As 
you can guess the idea was to equip 
an armored vehicle (a tank) with a 
flailing device that would beat the 
ground in front of the tank 
detonating/sweeping the mines from 
the road or selected path. The 
flailing worked so well, it softened 
the sand enough that the tank was 
continuously getting bogged down 
and stuck. The idea did work in the 
European theatre where the turf is a 
little more stable. 

 
 

 
January 12, 1945, the ammunition ship USS Mazama was struck by a Japanese "Kaiten" suicide submarine and started 
to sink. The Mazama was taking on water and slowly sinking from the bow due to the gaping hole on the portside. A sea-
going tugboat along with a large salvage ship pulled alongside the Mazama to try to save the ship. Evaluating the 
damage, they started to pump the water out of the ship faster than it was entering. Having suffered the loss of eight men, 
one dead and seven seriously injured, she began to transfer serviceable ammunition; un-serviceable munitions were 
dumped at sea. Divers made emergency repairs that allowed them to make it to Guam and Saipan for the major repairs 
that held until they could get back to the United States. Thanks to the help of many, the USS Mazama was rescued. 
 
"STEVEDORES COMMENDED FOR AMMUNITION HANDLING – USS Mazama (pictured below) 
 
"THE BATTALION POINTS PROUDLY TO ITS TOUGHEST 
STEVEDORE JOB: DISCHARGING AMMUNITION FROM A 
TORPEDOED AMMUNITION SHIP. WITHIN A FEW HOURS 
THE MEN WERE ABOARD AND AT WORK, IGNORING THE 
DANGERS OF THE NEARBY AMMUNITION. FLOODED 
HOLDS FORCED TO WORK WAIST DEEP IN FUEL OIL 
AND SALT WATER WITH FUMES FROM ETHER AND OIL 
SO STRONG HOURLY RELIEFS WERE NECESSARY. 
SKIN-PRICKING SPUN-GLASS FIBER FROM TORN 
BULKHEAD INSULATION ADDED TO THE DISCOMFORTS 
OF THE WATER. THE EVER PRESENT DANGER OF 
EXPLOSION AND FIRE RULED AGAINST THE USE OF 
LIGHTS. REPLACING OIL SATURATED CLOTHING WITH 
NEW ISSUE DAILY, THE SEABEES UNLOADED OVER 
2,900 TONS OF HIGH EXPLOSIVE AT A SPEED IN 
EXCESS OF A TON PER MAN-HOUR".  
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CONVENTION AND REUNION INFORMATION 

 Attention ALL SEABEES 
 

75th Annual NSVA Convention, August 18th thru 22nd, 2021 
 at the Golden Nugget Hotel & Casino, Biloxi, MS (reservations call) 1-800-777-7568 

See Pg.3 for Convention Registration, Pg.6 for Memorabilia ordering, Pg.20 for Hotel Reservations 
 

2021 Island X-24 Annual Reunion April 21st thru 24th in Chattanooga, TN. 
Contact David Smith at dbsmith50@charter.net or 423-280-3487 

 
Department of Florida Convention  

Orlando, FL. at the Comfort Main Gate East April 30 thru May 1, 2021 
Contact Chuck Doug’e for info. combatelectric@aol.com  1-305-230-8000 

 
Department of Tennessee 7th Annual ALL Seabee Reunion & Picnic 

 11:00, 8/14/21 at Douglas Dam Overlook Public Park, 338 Douglas River Way, Kodak TN. 
Contact D. Howard tok500@yahoo.com or H. McPeek ljandray43@gmail.com  

 
MCB-11 Association Reunion 

September 9th thru 13th 2021 in Nashville, TN 
Contact Larry Hagler at mcb11.2021@earthlink.net for details 

 
Navy Fleet Hospital 15 (CBHU 20 Desert Storm ’91, Saudi Arabia) Reunion 
September 17 & 18, 2021,Bethlehem, PA. contact G. Lebeduik: jnmnl@ptd.net  

 
The 133 Seabee Association Reunion 

Woodbridge, VA. September 24th thru 27th, 2021 
Contact D. Ruocco at gulfport67@gmail.com for info. & registration 

 
NSVA Department of Tennessee ALL Seabee Reunion 

Pigeon Forge TN. Oct 24 Thru Oct 28, 2021 for more information contact: 
H. McPeek 865-776-1051, T. Branch 865-924-9023, D. Howard 972-837-3919 

 
 

For additional information on upcoming Convention and Reunion Event Calendar postings, visit 
www.nsva.org for links to event registration or hotel reservation forms. 
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Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association and The Seabee 
Historical Foundation Donations 

The CAN DO will acknowledge donations to the Seabee Memorial 
Scholarship Association and The Seabee Historical Foundation.  
Donations should be mailed directly to:  
NSVA National Secretary, 2047 Ridge Road, Queensbury NY 12804.  
Please indicate on the Memo line which scholarship you wish to donate to. 

 SMSA Scholarship Donations:  
 

• A donation in the amount of $200.00 was made by Island X-9 Kingston, NY to the 
Seabee Wounded in Action Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $25.00 was made in the name of Mel Jacobs by Island 
X-5 Lancaster, PA to the Fallen Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A Donation in the amount of $250.00 was made by James Sorenson to the Seabee 
Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $25.00 was made in the name of Charles R. “Chip” 
Liddick by Island X-5 Lancaster, PA to the Fallen Seabee Memorial Scholarship 
Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $25.00 was made in the name of Edward Rohrbach by 
Island X-5 Lancaster, PA to the Fallen Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $50.00 was made in the name of James Funderburk 
by Island X-5 Lancaster, PA to the Fallen Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $26.00 was made in the name of Jim Johnson by 
Island X-11 Tampa FL to the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $100.00 was made in the name of CMCS Clarence 
Dukart by Island X-11 Tampa, FL to the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $25.00 was made in the name of Helen Sobolewski by 
Island X-5 Lancaster, PA to the Fallen Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $100.00 was made in the name of CMCS Clarence 
Dukart by Walt Sauers to the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 

• A donation in the amount of $100.00 was made in the name of CMCS Clarence 
Dukart by John Walker to the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Fund. 
 

Thank You again, for your generous contributions 
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Welcome Aboard to our Newest Life Members! 

John Cubit, Life Membership Chairman, Navy Seabee Veterans of America 
It is with pleasure that we welcome the following Seabees as Life Members of our 

Organization: 

NAME LM # ISLAND CITY STATE 
Michael Faught 6867 X-19 Alsip IL 

Vincent Ostroowski 6868 X-5 Buffalo NY 
Kevin Kolakowski 6869 X-14 Hudson Falls NY 

Thomas Legler 6870 X-19 Daytona FL 
     
     

Fellow Seabees, I’m John Cubit the NSVA Life Membership Chairman. I will do my best to ensure 
that all new membership applications are processed in a timely fashion. Please forward all 
requests along with any required funds to me, this will allow faster service.                                   
My contact information is:                                                                                                                                    

John Cubit, NSVA Life Membership Chairperson 
                         113 Kislingbury Street 
                         Rochester, New York 14613-1611 
                         Phone: 585-647-9294 
                         Email: eqcmcubit@gmail.com  
 
 
 
The NSVA National Secretary, Charlie Coffin has relocated, consequently any and ALL written 
communications addressed to him need to be sent to the following address: 
 

Charles H. Coffin, Secretary 
Navy Seabee Veterans of America 

2047 Ridge Road 
Queensbury, New York 12804 

 
 With the NSVA is celebrating 75 years of service to our country and its membership, the CAN DO 
would like to feature a few articles or pictures from previous (earlier) CAN DO publications. We’ll 
try to accommodate everyone’s contributions (or at least give you an Honorable mention for your 
effort).We prefer JPEG format for article with pictures, or Word documents. If you send hard copy 
(original editions/articles will be returned if requested). Contact Jack Tangen at (585) 637-9272 
(and leave a message, if you don’t your number goes into a Call Blocked file) or email me at 
jtangen@rochester.rr.com for instructions on how to share your NSVA Memorabilia. 
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FINAL SALUTE 
COMPILED BY THE NATIONAL 

SECRETARY, AS REPORTED BY THEIR 
ISLANDS AND UNITS 

 Blue = SVA Members 
Black = Non NSVA Seabees 

 
  

LM# Last Name First MI. Island # City   
State 

6133 Stannard Leon  X-19 Syracuse  NY 
6510 Steeb Robert  X-12 Rochester  NY 
4372 LaFlamme Arthur A X-19 Syracuse  NY 
4788 Terry Floyd  X-9 Jacksonville  FL 
3795 Ammentorp Vernon  X-19 La Crosse  WI 
1505 Lynch Richard  X-1 Evansville  IN 
6821 Schaefer Donald  X-5 Cape Girardeau  MO 
1618 Szutenbach Lawrence  X-2 Virginia Beach  VA 
1556 Spanier William J X-4 Peoria  IL 
1554 Gravallese Albert J X-1 Sea Coast  NH 
5162 Sheves James L MCB-9 San Diego  CA 
3129 Clark Michael W X-10 Albany  NY 
6185 McKay Kenneth  X-3 Pittsburg  PA 
3272 Jennings Robert  X-2 Huntington  NY 
808 Bowers George R X-6 Springhill  FL 
6559 Spellman James E X-19 Syracuse  NY 
6077 Bilodeau Daniel M X-4 Laconia  NH 
4218 Walrath Jr. Charles S  X-24 Battalion @ Large   
4045 Jones Thomas P  MCB-1 @ Large   
4844 Paxton Richard F X-1 Birmingham  AL 
6735 Cooper David  X-8 Sacramento  CA 
2624 Haller James  X-2 Lakeland  FL 
4296 Brady Richard W X-2 Twin Cities  MN 
3331 Brainsetter Henry A X-1 Gulfport  MS 

Annual Reynolds William  X-10 Albany  NY 
Annual Vega Carlos  X-1 San Antonio  TX 
Annual Blais Jr. Arthur E X-1 Torrington  CT 
Annual Weiman Randell  X-2 Twin Cities  MN 
Annual Cole Sr. James H X-1 St. Louis  MO 
Annual Kezyma Michael  X-10 Albany  NY 
Annual Ferut Jr. Joseph  X-23 Crystal River  FL 
Annual Krout Walter L X-5 Lancaster  PA 
Annual Brierley Raymond A  X-24 Battalion @ Large   

Auxiliary Henkle Dianna  X-3 Blairsville  GA 
        



 
 
 
 
 

 

• James E. Simpson 
• Richard E. Milley 
• James L. Fennelly 
• Harold W. Hunter 
• Jimmie Nason 
• Richard P. Wallis Jr 
• Richard H. Dodds 
• Thomas Carmody 
• Owen Gilmore 
• Robert A. Pastella Sr. 
• Donald J. Smith 
• Douglas H. Haward 
• Richard Quinlan 
• Lee H. Andre 
• Carl R. Zambano 
• Jack D. Ohler 
• Thomas Valdez 
• Jerry L. Slusher 
• Edgar A. Browing 
• James C. Kneipp 
• Thomas E. Selway 
• Thomas E. Godfrey 
• Vaughn W. Thomas 
• Leo F. VanValkenburg 
• Carl W. Phillips 
• Charles W. Hanney 
• Gerald E. Harrington 
• Thomas B. Leaf 
• Thomas Holmes 
• Shannon Seaton 
• CDR. Richard C. Trudell 
• Floyd J. Smith 
• Joseph Goodballet 
• William H. McMullen 
• Vincent C. Streech 
• Allen C. Goetzinger 
• George C. McDanel Jr. 
• Gerald E. Millican 
• Daniel E. Hellyer 
• Charles Bevilaqua 
• Floyd A. Ruggels 
• John Cormier 
• John C. Kirsh 
• Jack Johnson 
• William B. Walters 
• Gazi Bela Bokkon 
• Johnny Filbeck 
• Virgil W. McKeehnan 
• Carl E. Jenkins 
• Goeffery McIlhenny 
• Timothy M. Guion 
• Kenneth R. Lewis 
• Gordy O’Man 
• Jack R. Phillips 
• Lawrence J. Boehm Sr. 
• Francis Dieter 
• Fred C. Hartson 
• Russell Agrimson 
• Dennis Sapach 
• Cynthia L. Killmeyer-Ebert 
• Fredrick J. Niermann 

• William O. Kline 
• James Badner 
• Ronnie W. Davis 
• Basil C. Graham Jr. 
• David Kern 
• Bernie G. McDougall 
• Lindy Smith 
• Bob R. Temple 
• Cecil B. Wood 
• Donald C. Reynolds 
• Cecil R. McAllister 
• Curtis W. Zearly 
• Peter W. McIntire 
• Donald W. Craig Jr. 
• Joe Ramos Jr. 
• Gerald J. Scott 
• James A. Olson 
• Jerry Reiners 
• Daniel j. Jerpbak 
• William Slavik 
• Gary Fickel 
• Roger J. Kirkpatrick 
• Clair “weasel” Huettl 
• Harry L. Miller 
• CAPT. David J. Powell 
• Olin Womble 
• Mark Regalado 
• Freddie P. Spainhover 
• Robert G. Cataldi Sr. 
• Robert Digue 
• Joe Haney 
• Thomas V. Jones 
• Zbigniew Olszewski 
• Robert C. Perry 
• Thomas A. Temple 
• A. Thomas Snyder 
• Archie L. Gilreath 
• Daniel LaPenna 
• Gordon P. Falcon 
• Arthur “pinky” Blais Jr. 
• John J. Albers Jr. 
• Leo F. Cushman Sr. 
• Clem Dwertman 
• Dr. Allen D. Pierson 
• James H. Sullins 
• Richard W. Worth 
• Robert Bellis 
• Richard K. Butz 
• Thomas J. Pesha 
• Norman W. Sawyer 
• Darrel D. Wilson 
• Roy A. Pollock 
• Robert L. Strough Sr. 
• Donald R. Bradley 
• Thomas J. Dowd 
• Robert Ferriter 
• LCDR. Donald C. Sturmer 
• Robert Hogan 
• Danny G. Easterling 
• Thomas Astle Jr. 
• Stephen A. Fink 

• Thomas J. Hudak 
• Terry C. Ditzler 
• Garry R. Cantrell 
• CAPT. Joel A. Miele Sr. 
• Florian A. Zimecki 
• Michael V. Mulroony 
• Raymond Garren Jr. 
• John D. Caliri 
• Elmer L. Smith 
• Edward C. Shinn 
• James A. LaPlant 
• Byron Hansen 
• John M. Heithaus 
• John Schneider 
• Peter J. Lawless 
• Robert Gaboury 
• Richard Lysik 
• Gary C. Thraikill 
• Ronald L. Teague 
• Chris L. Hansen 
• Donald W. Eminhizer 
• Edward Roecher 
• CDR. Richard L. Foley 
• Mark S. Morrison 
• Hugh C. Davidson 
• Benjamin L. DeWitt 
• James L. Veppert 
• Deanie B. Patterson 
• Robert R. Shaneyfelt 
• John J. Taber 
• George B. O’Neil 
• Gary T. Henderson 
• Alexander Simpson Jr. 
• Charles R. Bobb 
• Robert E. Baker 
• Thomas L. Lawrence Jr. 
• Wesley Martin 
• William F. Whitmier 
• John F. Mardoff 
• James Burfield 
• William L. Caroll 
• Weston C. Smith 
• Stephen S. Pose 
• Oscar S. Miranda Sr. 
• Roy W. Munstermann 
• Roger B. Morrison 
• James A. Frazee 
• William D. Lamb 
• Donald E. Bennington 
• Charles F. Cagle Sr. 
• CAPT. Nicholas F. Koch 
• Henry E. Fischer 
• Thomas Briggs 
• Wayne C. Libby 
• Howard Davenport 
• LTCDR. Frederick W. Dassler 
• Jack W. Banks 
• Thomas C. Kinne 
• Gerald  Holland 
• Emmett Guest 
• Valdemar P. Johansen 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

The Can Do Magazine is committed to honoring the NSVA members on their 
passing by listing them in the Final Salute pages. Please notify the NSVA National 
Secretary at nsvasec@gmail.com  or by calling 1-203-843-5513 of a members 
passing as soon as possible. Be sure to include the members Life Member number 
(if applicable) and their Island/Unit affiliation.  
 
          U.S. NAVY SEABEES DESERVE A STAMP TOO 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NAVY SEABEE VETERANS OF AMERICA 

CAN DO 
2047 Ridge Road 

Queensbury, 
N.Y. 12804  

                            1-203-843-5513 
Visit us on line at WWW.nsva.org 
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